


Budget Process Complete!


The in-house budget process for budget-year 2004 is finally complete.  It has been a pretty hair-raising few months, but we finally made it through it.  I would like to thank all the people who helped make it happen and especially Kim for all of her research.  Even though we now have a balanced budget from which to work from, we shall continue to strive to cut costs and become more efficient.  We have only just begun!
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Apparatus Issues

No new news on the new Engine 51 (almost a tongue-twister).  We’re still looking at later this month at the earliest for delivery and more likely August.  More on this as soon as we get it.

No new news on the new Tactical either.  The bid package is still being put together as the committee figures what to cut to get the price down to the budgeted amount.

Station 52 apparatus will begin fueling at the Speedway Gas Station as soon as we receive the fuel cards in.  This suggestion was presented by Lt. Alford as a cost-saving idea since we do not pay tax on Speedway Gas (we wouldn’t have to on Meijer gas either, but we would have to present a tax-exempt slip on each fill-up).  This change should save anywhere from $800-$1000 per year.
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Station Issues

The damage caused by last month’s broken water pipe is on hold for repair until Earthtek repairs the sewage system.  A new underground cable needs to be run from the processing unit out to the drip field.  As soon as this is done, the yard will be repaired and the AC unit hooked back up.

Since we now have lawn-mowing service at all three houses, Chief Tibbetts has given the ok to sell all but one mower per station.  I know a couple stations have two or more mowers, so if you would like to purchase one, make an offer we can’t refuse.

Along the lines of sales, we have an old Kinman Rescue Tool for sale.  If you know of someone or some department that might be interested, see Lt. Settles for more information.

The main EMS supply is temporarily located at Station 52 downstairs in the locker room.  This is until the finishing project is completed on the upstairs storage room.
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Training Issues

See Chief Tibbetts if you are interested in taking the Community Hospital paramedic course starting next month.  Our department receives two free student enrollments per class.  You must express your intent to Chief Tibbetts no later than July 21st. 

The training division is currently working on plans to create a semi-permanent training simulator inside the storage barn at Station 51.  Most of the “storage” items have been cleaned out and plenty of space now exists for simulators.  More on this as it develops.
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Health & Safety

Here is the inaugural installment in the monthly newsletter. We will try to pass along noteworthy items that could affect your health, safety, or livelihood. Hopefully you find additions to the newsletter informative. If you come across information that you feel should be with the rest of the department, please feel free to contact me at any time.

This information is of vital importance to all of us. Please take a moment to read the following very carefully. This new law gives us comfort in knowing that we can now require persons to be tested in the event of an exposure to our personnel. Please free to call me if you have any questions about this. Thanks.

Senate Enrolled Act 343 is effective July 1,2003. Sections 5 through 11 are of particular interest to emergency providers. In the event an EMS provider is exposed to blood or body fluids, the law requires the pt be tested for communicable disease and that the EMS provider be informed of the results. It is crucial that systems and services inform people of this law and stress the importance of IMMEDIATELY reporting the incident and getting the pt tested, as the window for initiating appropriate treatment is small. I have included some excerpts from the law below, but the entire law can be found on the web. All systems should be familiar with this new law and get all appropriate policies/paperwork in place.

SECTION 5. IC16-41-10-1 IS AMENDED TO READ AS FOLLOWS [EFFECTIVE JULY 1, 2003]: Sec. 1. As used in this chapter, "emergency medical services provider" means a firefighter, a law enforcement officer, a paramedic, an emergency medical technician, a physician licensed under IC25-22.5, a nurse licensed under IC25-23, or other person who provides emergency medical services in the course of the person's employment.

SECTION 7. IC16-41-10-2.5 IS ADDED TO THE INDIANA CODE AS A NEW SECTION TO READ AS FOLLOWS [EFFECTIVE JULY 1, 2003]: Sec. 2.5. (a) A patient (including a patient who is unable to consent due to physical or mental incapacity) to whose blood or body fluids an emergency medical services provider is exposed as described in section 2 of this chapter is considered to have consented to:

1) Testing for the presence of a dangerous communicable disease of a type that has been epidemiologically demonstrated to be transmittable by an exposure of the kind experienced by the emergency medical services provider; and release of the testing results to a medical director or physician described in section 3 of this chapter. The medical director or physician shall notify the emergency medical services provider of the test results.
At the last Chief’s Meeting, it was discussed on whether or not to approach some safety guidelines with a formal SOG. The consensus agreed that these items are so “common sense” that they did not require an SOG. Every one should be aware of the following and doing it without fail:

1) Fire apparatus engineers shall not be using a cell phone while the apparatus is in motion at any time. It is difficult enough all ready to stay focused, operate the vehicle’s emergency warning devices, and anticipate what other drivers and pedestrians are going to do in as you approach. Talking on a cell phone required that you have a 3rd or 4th arm. More over, if the engineer is utilizing the hearing protection device (headset) as they should be, using the cell phone cannot be normally accomplished. Officers are admonished to insure that their engineers are 100% focused on the operation of the apparatus and not talking on a cell phone.

2) All cab and compartment doors shall remain closed unless personnel are actively engaged in embarking or disembarking, or using a particular compartment. Doors that are standing open without anyone in attendance is an invitation for potential injury and damage to firefighters, passing civilians on foot, roller blades, skateboards, bicycles, etc., as well as other vehicles passing in close proximity to the apparatus. Moreover, open compartments increase the potential for possible theft of department equipment. The old adage of “out sight, out of mind” seems to be very appropriate here.

3) The department already has a policy on the use of backers when any apparatus is in reverse. Statistics support that very significant portions of all accidents that occur with fire apparatus happen while the transmission is in reverse. In the rare instance where an apparatus must be backed and no trained personnel are available, the engineer is reminded that it is mandatory that she/he exit their apparatus and walk completely around the truck to ensure that there are no obstructions, pedestrians, or vehicles impeding the intended path of travel.
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General Operations

The senior staff is still working on the potential 2003 fire loan.  This year’s fire loan will most likely be a conglomeration of smaller projects under one umbrella.  Some of the projects being reviewed are mostly related to land acquisition, firefighter health & safety, and improving our response capabilities.  More on this as it develops.

The next Union fundraiser is a Pancake Breakfast, to be held July 26th, 7am – 11am at Station 53.  Anyone wishing to help, see Chief Slauter for instructions.  Also regarding the union, the new union’s new website is up and running.  It can be found at www.local4252.com.

Nothing new on the photo ID’s.  I just sent all of the materials necessary over to Greenwood so they can begin making the cards.  I’m not sure how long they will take, but I suspect you will have them by the next newsletter.

The house dues policy is out and posted.  As of the printing of this newsletter, I have only received current station funds from Station 51.  I am still waiting on 52’s and 53’s old accounts to be closed out.  All I have is as of July 1st when I began monitoring the new account plus the addition of the 51’s funds.  The breakdown is as follows:

Station 51:  $1471.00

Station 52:  $52.00

Station 53:  $52.00

No house fund expenses were reported this month.

Rick Cooley and Kevan Crawley are no longer with our department.  They both resigned/retired earlier this month for various personal reasons.

You may have heard the rumors about House Bill 1808 regarding the $10,000 volunteer firefighter rule.  The fact is that effective July 1st of this year you now may make up to $20,000 per year and still be considered a volunteer firefighter.

We all must remember to take a tax-exempt slip with us when making purchases.  This alone can save thousands of dollars per year.  They are available from Kim or in the Forms Gallery under “Admin” in the computer system.

EMS reports must now go in the “office” or “to headquarters” mailbox to be filed.  DO NOT put them in Lt. Alexander’s mailbox.  This is necessary in order to comply with the new HIPPA regulations.

Staff meetings will now begin at 10am instead of 9:30am starting with the August 7th meeting.  Senior Staff meetings will remain at 8am.

I will be out of town from August 12th to August 25th.  Route general questions to the appropriate chief officer.  I will check e-mail and have Nextel capability for emergencies.

Phones in the office at Headquarters are now answered by the automated attendant system.  This means you will have to enter a selector code (1-9) to reach the intended office.  There is a menu that prompts you when you call in on any admin line.
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Notes From Kim  (
The pager issues have been resolved (at least we think so!).  As you know by the memo you received in your mailbox, we are switching to new pager models.   I realize some of you have had these style pagers at another agency and did not like them.  I have been advised that the ones we are receiving are an improved version over what many other departments tried previously.  Please understand the NUMEROUS problems I have had to deal with on our current pagers.

If you choose not to change at this time, and you have a FD pager, you will be switched to a new model when/if yours has problems.  If moving to these new pager models doesn’t help alleviate some of the time that I am spending on pager issues, we will need to re-evaluate our contract with the pager company, which may include everyone being switched to their own pager account.  However, we are hopeful that this should alleviate most of the problems we have been experiencing.  Please see Chief Cassin or me with any questions.

On a lighter note, the Fire Department Fall Picnic has been scheduled!!  Everyone is invited! (See Auxiliary section for more information!)

And finally, for those of you recently married/divorced or with new kiddies at home, be sure to change any paperwork which may apply to you (W4, WH4, beneficiary info, etc.).  Most of the forms are on the x: drive in the master forms gallery.  Or just call and ask me to leave whatever you need in your mailbox.
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Strawberry Festival

The Strawberry Festival Wrap-up meeting was conducted last week and was very informative.  We learned a lot yet again this year, but most importantly, we realized we finally have a successful formula to build upon. One last final thank you to all those who put in the countless hours to make this year’s event a success!  By the way, next year’s festival is set for June 18th and 19th, 2004 and the first meeting is set for January 22nd, 2004.  See you there!
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Auxiliary Corner

The Auxiliary’s next meeting is August 10th at 5pm at station 53.  Anyone who would like more information on the Auxiliary program, please visit our webpage at www.wrtfd.org/auxiliary.htm.   Also, feel free to attend a meeting or contact any auxiliary officer.  

Upcoming events include our annual Fall FD Picnic, which is being headed by Marian Hart and is tentatively scheduled for September 13 (A-shift).  We are also planning an open house scheduled for sometime in October.  More information on both events will be forthcoming.
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Did you know……..

· The highest point in Pennsylvania is lower than the lowest point in Colorado?
· Only one person in two billion will live to be 116 or older?  (At least I have a better chance at winning the lottery!)
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Did you Notice?

· The new McDonald’s being built at 135 and Stones Crossing?
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Birthdays

August,  2003

August 2 – Mark Hart

August 9 – Matt Myers

August 22 – Justin Walls

August 24 – Joel Thacker

August 25 – Nick Smith

August 28 – Scott Cassin

August 30 – Andrea Cox

August 30 – Andrew Hedger
HAPPY BIRTHDAY!
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Looking Back…….

5 Years Ago……

	August 2, 1998
	No Battalion Chief on-duty all day because no one was available to work.

	August 7, 1998
	New tanker (Tanker 52) arrives from the factory.  Tony Slusher reports top speed of 60 mph.

	August 7, 1998
	Curt & Jerry called to pump the septic tank at Station 51.  (See! Nothing new here!)

	August 27, 1998
	Working garage fire at 4746 W. Runyon Lake Drive.



	FYI ONLY
	As of July 1st, 2003, we had 809 runs completed.  This same date 5 years ago, we had 637!  A difference of 172 runs (27%)



- That’s it for this month  – Be safe, Scott
NEWSLETTER
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